

Amherst, March 27th. 1889

My dear sister:—

We have decided on coming down next Saturday if the weather is fine. The whole family, Naka included, will come. Can you put us up? We plan to reach Rockland at 3.19 Saturday afternoon. Will you arrange to have a comfortable closed carriage and a good horse to meet us. Only, however, if the weather is good. If cold and blustering we shall not come, though if simply a little cloudy we should. The morning weather will decide. We shall have to leave here by quarter past seven, so you must be up betimes to decide whether we start. If once underway, of course we shall come through. I would telegraph from Boston if you had an office. We shall be obliged to come back again Monday and shall probably want to take the 10.15 train from Rockland.

Till I see you, with love
Will—